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Greetings!   
 
By now most of you are aware that our church has pledged significant support both to Stevenson Middle 
School and John Glenn High School in our collaborative effort to provide assistance to children and staff in 
our community.  I've spoken about this from the pulpit and touched upon it in emails and newsletters, but I 
recognize that not everyone knows all of what we're doing.  In this month's newsletter I want to fix that!    
Below are the details of our contributions. 
 
Before the school year, Stevenson Middle School principal Kim Doman and I were introduced.  In short: it 
had been extremely hard on both students and school staff during the pandemic and morale was low among 
students and staff alike.  The school had a need and we had the financial needs to address that need, and I  
explained to Mrs. Doman that if she and her team could put in the time and effort to build a large-scale  
proposal for how to improve the culture and atmosphere of the school the session would give it serious  
consideration.  They did so.  The proposal was thoroughly reviewed by the district superintendent,  
presented to session and then amended by us before being accepted and put into effect. 
 
Stevenson has a "PBIS" (Positive Behavior Intervention System) framework implemented in their building 
geared toward helping students make positive choices.  They have a rewards app in place that enables the  
students to redeem points (made for good choices) for prizes.  Our church funds this program now, which  
has given them the opportunity to offer stronger incentives for the students to make better choices.  And it's 
working!  Points can be redeemed for anything from candy to school supplies to airpods to ipads to high-
quality headphones to Amazon gift cards.  Each month there is a reward party for students who have met  
the pillars for Stevenson Middle school citizenship criteria: Respect, Accountability, Pride, and Safety.   
Our contributions have made five of these parties into extra special events that all the students eagerly  
anticipate. 
 
You have heard me mention the e-sports program multiple times.  Stevenson Middle School was selected  
as one of 13 middle schools in the entire state of Michigan that is piloting the new e-sports program, which  
is now recognized at the high school level as an actual sport and can actually be parlayed into college  
scholarships at prominent schools (the world has changed a lot, huh?).  Stevenson was selected, but did not 
have the financial means to participate until we offered our support.  Thanks to us, they have an amazing setup  
that I have personally gotten to see (a couple pictures in this newsletter, more to come next month when I'm 
there with the full complement of students), overseen by two enthusiastic teachers - Mr. McTaggart and  
Mr. Abate - who are giving so much of their free time to the students to ensure the program's and the students'  
success.  The Kirk provided the funds for 10 Nintendo Switches, 20 Controllers and the screen protectors  
for each, digital copies of the games and the online subscription, 10 monitors and mounts and additional titles 
for Switch and PC.  The program so far has been a roaring success and exceeded all expectations.     
 
One of our Stevenson's School Improvement Goals this year was to improve student literacy by encouraging 
more frequent reading.  Thanks to our contributions, students are offered rewards for independent reading.  
When they are encountered doing so by staff, they are given l raffle ticket to enter a monthly drawing for a 
$50 Amazon gift card.  Stevenson has after-school tutoring which is run by National Junior Honor Society  
students and teacher supervisors, which now - thanks to our donations - provides healthy snacks for students 
staying after school.  
 
 
Continued on next page…. 
 
...Continued from page 1 
 
8th graders are offered a trip out of state each year to Gettysburg and Washington DC, which is too expensive  
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Greetings from the preschool!  

May brought us so much adventure! We took a field trip to the Farmington Hills Nature center, located in 

beautiful Heritage Park, and walked the nature trails with our guide as she taught us how we could use our 

senses to explore nature. Back at the nature museum we had the opportunity to meet and touch a pet rat; 

while I personally ran away when I realized what the guide was holding, the students loved her! We finished 

our day with a picnic lunch and some time on the playground.  

We are just one week away from the end of our traditional school year. It’s always a bittersweet time know-

ing we will say goodbye to some of our friends but the joy comes with knowing they are better prepared for 

the transition into kindergarten. We celebrate the lessons learned, the friendships made, and the memories 

that will last forever.  

Ms. Tara 
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Stevenson Middle School Appreciates the Kirk 

 

Pastor Mike was invited to attend an E-Sports afterschool practice last month at Stevenson. He brought 

his brother and sister-in-law (Joe and Veronica Beckman) along. Joe is an enthusiastic gamer. In the 

photo below right, he’s playing “Smash Brothers” with Wes, who is virtually unbeatable in the game.       

Students also play “Rocket League” which they are undefeated playing in competition this year! 

 

Madeline Carpenter, NancyLee Pride 

and Pastor Mike Beckman sit with   

Stevenson Principal Kim Doman at the 

school district breakfast honoring    

Kirk of Our Savior as Stevenson     

Middle School’s                   

Donor of the Year.                             

“We are beyond grateful for the      

partnership we have and the impact it 

has and will continue to have on our 

Stevenson community.” (Stevenson 

Middle School facebook post). 

The picture above is from the night that Stevenson staff were 

treated to an appreciation gelato truck funded by Kirk of Our 
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The mission of the Kirk of Our Savior is to glorify God, nurture new and existing relationships, and bear 

witness to our faith and divine calling through worship, service, stewardship and prayer. 

It is the vision of this church to become a living example of God’s love, called to show Christ to those  

within the church community by offering ourselves in service to those in need and inviting all to share in 

this vision. 

 

Can you find Madeline,          

NancyLee and Pastor Mike 

in this photo of Stevenson 

Middle School honoress? 
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Office: (734) 728-1088      
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Michael Beckman, Pastor (215) 620-3259,   

mikebeckman2@gmail.com 
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www.kirkofoursavior.org 

 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE 

Nancy Lee Pride (2024) 

 

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE 

 

CHILDREN & YOUTH 

 

MISSION/OUTREACH 

Mieke Beckman  (2025) Chairman and Elder 

June  Jennings (2025) Elder 

 

FOUNDATION 

Rob Otte (2024) Chairman and Elder 

 

NEW ELDER 

Bob Cindric (2025) 

 

TREASURER:  Fred  Kirk 

CLERK: June Jennings 

The membership of Kirk of Our Savior approved  

changes to the by-laws in 2022 which eliminated the 

Board of Deacons. The number of Elders serving was 

also decreased from six to five. The Elders will now 

serve a 2-year term rather than the 3 years they had 

served previously. 

 

NEW! 

2023 PER CAPITA 

The 2023 Per Capita charge per Kirk member is 

now $36. The increase is in accordance with the 

amount that the Presbytery passed on to the 

church. Payment can be made using the Per Capita 

envelope in the giving box or any method you 

choose to designate the funds. Thank you.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 6 Betty Willox 
 6 Colleen Williamson 
 26 Mark Gallaher 
 28 Dave Thomas 

 

 

 

 

 

Middelburg Care Village birthday sponsorships are 

going well!  Birthdays through most of the summer 

have been covered by many generous donors.  There 

will be plenty left for the rest of the year.  The cost 

is $20 to sponsor a child, and each and every child is 

so grateful for your support.   

Please contact Mieke Beckman if interested.  



 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Renee Roeder was our guest pastor on Pentecost Sunday. She publishes a blog called 

Smuggling Grace where she shared about her visit at the Kirk. She kindly gave her permission 

to share it here. 
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